
Kawasaki 
--ENGINES--

July 31, 2017 

David L. Morgan 
Department of Environmental Quality, Air Quality Division 
350 Ottawa Avenue, NW 
Unit 10 
Grand Rapids, MI 49503 

RECEIVED 
AUG -3 2017 

Response to Violation Notice Regarding Permit to Install No. 230-lSA 

Special Condition V.1 -Verification of carbon monoxide emission rates from engine test cell exhaust stacks 
within 180 days of initial startup. Kawasaki started use of engine test cells on January 12'h 2017 and to date has 
not verified test cell exhaust stack CO emissions. This was due to Kawasaki personnel not being aware that this 
verification was required. Actions put in place to correct this situation include Kawasaki partnering with BTEC Inc. 
and GZA GeoEnvironmental, Inc. to complete the testing necessary to verify the CO emissions from the engine 
test cell exhaust stacks. A lest plan has been constructed with a proposed test date of 9/19/2017 and sent to the 
AQD for approval. Upon approval of the test plan, BTEC Inc. and Kawasaki will work together with the AQD to 
obtain engine test cell stack CO emissions to ensure testing operations are within the specifications of the permit. 

Special Condition Vll.1 notify the AQD within 30 days of completed test cell installations. This notice was 
required 30 days past January 121h 2017 and was provided on June 22"d when Dave Morgan visited Kawasaki 
Motors Corp. and conducted an inspection of the new testing facility. This was due to Kawasaki personnel not 
being aware that this notification was required. In order to prevent this situation from recurring in the event that 
Kawasaki adds emissions producing exhaust stacks in the future, notification to the AQD within 30 days of 
completion will be added to scope of project work. 

Thank you for bringing these issues to our attention and we look forward to working with you in the future to 
resolve the issues at hand while also maintaining compliance for future operations. 

Sincerely. 

Zach Denault 
R&D Test Engineer 
Engines Division 
616-560-1642 

Kawasaki Motors Corp., U.S.A. 
5080 361

h Street SE, Grand Rapids, Michigan 49512 
Ph. 616.949.6500 Fax 616.954.3031 


